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training academy on selective prevention 
Experts focus on drug prevention in high-risk groups
(15.12.2005 LISBON) Experts and policy-makers from some 30 European countries meet at the EU drugs agency (EMCDDA) in Lisbon this week to explore the issue of drug prevention in hard-to-reach and high-risk groups. The two-day meeting – the latest training course in the EMCDDA’s Reitox Academy programme – will present an overview of the state of the art of ‘selective prevention’ in the European Union. 

‘Selective prevention’ has emerged as a concept in recent years and focuses, not on the prevention of drug use alone, but rather on addressing the broader social, environmental and behavioural factors that may lead to the development of future drug problems. One of its aims is to engage proactively with vulnerable communities, families and young people before members of these groups need to resort to drug treatment services. 

‘Now that the scope of drug prevention in the EU is broadening and some Member States are in the process of modernising their prevention strategies, the time is right to take stock of, and explore good practice in, selective prevention in the EU’, says EMCDDA prevention expert, Gregor Burkhart. ‘We hope that the participants will take home new insights and tools required to improve national data collection on selective prevention and help raise the awareness of the role of such prevention within a comprehensive public health drug control strategy’. 
The EU drugs action plan (2005–2008) calls on countries to ‘set up, develop and improve selective prevention’ and ‘develop and improve prevention programmes for selected target groups (e.g. socially excluded children and families at risk). For more on ‘Selective prevention’, see http://www.emcdda.eu.int/?nnodeid=1569
EU Drug addiction prevention conference (EU-DAP)
Results of first-ever European controlled trial on school-based prevention
(15.12.2005 LISBON) The Reitox Academy will be followed by a three-day conference on drug addiction prevention in the EU, co-organised by the EU-DAP project (http://www.eudap.net) and the EMCDDA.          The focus of this event will be the effectiveness of school-based programmes in preventing substance misuse. 
EU–DAP presents to the conference today the results of the first-ever European controlled trial on school-based prevention of experimental and regular use of drugs, tobacco and alcohol. Funded by European Commission, the project was implemented and cross-evaluated in 7 countries, 9 regional centres and 143 schools and involved 7000 students (3500 in a trial group + 3500 in a control group). The trial was delivered in the form of the ‘Unplugged’ school programme delivered by teachers as a classroom exercise and as activities involving peers and parents. Exercises included developing interpersonal skills (beliefs, realistic information on prevalence); strengthening intrapersonal skills (coping, problem-solving); and improving knowledge on the risks of different substances. 
EU–DAP reports that students in the trial had a 26% lower probability of smoking daily than the control group,  a 35% lower probability of being frequently drunk and a 23% lower probability of using cannabis. A news release detailing the final results will be available next week on the EU-DAP website at http://www.eudap.net
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